

Cheshire, Warrington and Wirral

QUAYSIDE Wilderspool Business Park Greenall's Avenue Stockton Heath Warrington WA4 6HL

> Tel: 0151 514 6400 Fax: 0151 652 2668

Direct Line: 01244 385041 E-mail:

cecfoi@wcheshirepct.nhs.uk

17 January 2013

Laura Wentworth

Compliance Officer NHS Western Cheshire

Ref: **FOI ID 753**

Clare Lucas

request-142610-e5078e57@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Ms Lucas

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT REQUEST

Please find attached Central and Eastern Cheshire's response to your request for information received on 19th December 2012 regarding Direct Enhanced Services.

You asked:

In light of your trusts responsibility for commissioning the existing direct enhanced services payment scheme, I would be grateful if could you provide the following information:

- 1) The overall total of GP surgeries in your trusts area? There are 50 surgeries in the Central and Eastern Cheshire Primary Care Trust area.
- 2) The overall total of GP surgeries in your trusts area who are currently in receipt of direct enhanced services and are therefore expected to offer annual health checks for people with a learning disability?
 - There are 43 GP surgeries in the Central and Eastern Cheshire Primary Care Trust who are signed up to the Learning Disabilities DES and are therefore offering annual health checks to patients.
- 3) This number as a percentage of the total number of GP surgeries within your trusts area? This is 86% of the total number of GP surgeries.
- 4) The names of those GP surgeries in your trusts area currently in receipt of direct enhanced services and therefore offering annual health checks. Please see attached list.
- 5) Any postcode districts within your trusts region that have no GP surgeries in receipt of direct enhanced services and therefore no GP surgeries offering annual health checks.

Patients in Wilmslow and Alderley Edge are not being offered health checks under the Direct Enhanced Service. Some patients in Alsager, Scholar Green, Haslington and some Crewe patients (2 GP Practices) will also not currently be offered an annual check under the Direct Enhanced Service as their practice is not participating.

I hope this sufficiently answers your enquiry but please do not hesitate to contact Laura Wentworth, Compliance Officer on 01244 385041 or e-mail cecfoi@wcheshirepct.nhs.uk, should you require any further information.

Yours sincerely

Moira Dumma
Chief Executive

NHS Cheshire, Warrington and Wirral

Re- Use of Information

Most of the information that we provide in response to Freedom of Information Act 2000 request will be subject to copyright protection. In most cases the copyright will be owned by NHS Western Cheshire. The copyright in other information may be owned by another person or organisation, as indicated on the information itself.

You are free to use any information supplied for your own non-commercial research or private study purposes. The information may also be used for any other purpose allowed by a limitation or exception in copyright law, such as news reporting. However, any other type of re-use, for example by publishing the information in analogue or digital form, including on the internet, will require the permission of the copyright owner. Therefore, you must ensure that you gain our permission before reproducing any information. You may need a licence from us for this.